To:      National Finals Teacher

From:  Mark Molli, Associate Director, Center for Civic Education
            Liza Prendergast, Assistant Director, Washington D.C. Office

Re:
Congressional Meetings

As we approach the We the People: The Citizen and the Constitution National Finals, we want to remind you to schedule meetings with the offices of your two U.S. senators and the member of the U.S. House Representatives who represents your school’s congressional district. Meetings between members of Congress and their constituents provide students an important and insightful perspective on the legislative process. The meetings can also provide an opportunity for your class to thank a member of Congress for personally supporting the We the People program. We the People is funded by the U.S. Department of Education under the Education for Democracy Act approved by Congress. The Center strongly encourages you to take advantage of this opportunity by meeting your congressional delegation.

We meet with staff from each congressional office approximately one week after your state competition to give them advance notice of your participation in the national finals and to ask them to honor your accomplishment in the Congressional Record. We also send a letter to each congressional office requesting that they schedule a meeting with you. If you have not been contacted, we advise that you contact the offices of your members of Congress directly through the main switchboard at 202-224-3121.

If a scheduling conflict prevents you from meeting with a member of Congress, ask to meet with an appropriate staff person who can discuss current public policy issues with your class. Your WorldStrides representative will assist you in accommodating your Washington, D.C., schedule to make these meetings possible. You may contact WorldStrides at 800-999-7676.

Again, congratulations on your terrific achievement. We look forward to greeting you at the national finals.

